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Rebecca Smale, Head Teacher

The start of a new year is an obvious time for reflection 

and re-set.  Since our return to school we have been 

talking to the pupils about basic standards and how we 

need to think about our values. In assembly, pupils 

identified areas such as kindness, respect, manners and 

uniform, as ways to show pride and improve our own 

feelings of self-worth.

I have asked them all to think about small acts of kindness 

that they can show others every day.  Little things like a 

smile or a hello and I have been really impressed to see 

many examples in school over the first two weeks. Please 

encourage this at home and celebrate the positives, as 

we will continue to do so in school.

Happy New Year to you all.



RECENT PARENTMAILS

Minibus – Mechanical Issues

Reminder – Year 9 Vaccinations

Opportunity – Destination STEM

Pupil Privacy Notice

KS4 School Uniform Vocational Days

Out and About 

Swimming cancelled

Year 11 Residential – payment reminder

Year 9 Residential – payment reminder

Secondary Uniform – Letter from Becki

Update re Year 8 – Trip to Milestones

Gosden Children First Christmas Fair update

Mobile Phone Safety Session for Year 6 upwards

Fishbourne Palace update

Year 8 – Trip to Milestones

Challengers – Workshops and Fun Days

8A Changes for Spring Term

Change of PE days for 8S

Maths at Home

Changes to PE days for Year 9

DATES FOR THE DIARY
Friday 7th February – Number Day

Tuesday 11th February – Safer Internet Day

17th – 21st February – Half Term

Wednesday 5th March – World Book Day

Wednesday 19th March – Parent’s Evening

Friday 4th April – end of term, 1.30pm
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LOST PROPERTY
Please remember to name all your children's items 

of clothing, water bottles and bags.
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What a busy time we have been having in Kestrel Class! 

Last term we enjoyed our topic ‘Ancient Romans’, finding out about this 

interesting period of history. First, we made a timeline and found out where it fits 

with other major historical events. We then used our Asking Questions learning 

habit as we learnt about the Roman army, the Roman Baths, Roman roads and 

compared a day in our life to the life of a Roman child. Next week, we are 

looking forward to going to Fishbourne Palace to see some amazing original 

mosaics and take part in Roman life workshops.

In Maths, we have been learning 

about directional and positional 

language. We had lots of fun 

playing games helping us to 

understand terms, including left 

and right as well as clockwise 

and anticlockwise.

During our ‘Forces’ Science 

topic, we used our ‘Exploring’ 

and ‘Noticing’ learning habits.  

We investigated the differences 

between the forces push and pull 

and the effect of friction on the 

speed of a moving object. We 

carried out experiments to find 

out what gravity is and the effect 

of air resistance. We also learnt 

about magnets by testing 

different materials to find out 

which are attracted to the 

magnet. We enjoyed using this 

understanding and our ‘Creative’ 

learning habit to make a 

magnetic game.
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Year 7 have jumped right into a 

new term of learning! We have 

started our new Our World 

project – Food of the Gods! We 

were very excited to discover 

that we would be learning about 

The Aztecs, The Mayans and 

chocolate! 

We kicked off our project by 

thinking about what we already 

knew and what we wanted to 

learn about. We wrote some 

notes on paper and made them 

into pebbles to throw into our 

knowledge and wonder pond. 

There was a strange looking frog 

that resembled Wilson! 

In Literacy, we were very surprised 

when we received a mysterious 

parcel addressed to us! After a 

thorough investigation we 

discovered it was a dragon egg 

with instructions on how to care 

for it! We have been analysing the 

instructions and have created text 

maps to help us learn the 

structure of instructional writing. 

We are looking forward to 

changing the instructions and 

then creating our own creatures 

to write instructions for!  

There has been lots of Toolkit 

collecting and stretching of our 

Learning Muscles already! We 

can’t wait too see what the rest of 

this term brings! 
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In Year 9 we have started our new topic of 
Microbes and the Middle Ages. We have 
been learning about what a microbe is and 
how they spread. We used out Learning 
Together muscle to carry out an 
investigation. We represented paint as the 
germs and saw how far a sneeze (spray 
bottle) would go. 

We tried it with nothing in front of your nose, 
a tissue and a mask. We saw that if we had 
a mask on then the germs stayed inside the 
mask and didn’t spread to other people. 
We also practiced washing our hands to get 
rid of all the germs- you must use warm 
water and soap. This is a great life skill.

We have also started learning about 
Excel in our Computing lessons. We 
played battleships to practice using 

the cell references. We loved this 
game and got quite competitive. This 
week we made flags in Excel to 
practice editing the colours and sizes 
of the different cells. The Canadian 
maple leaf was very tricky but we used 
our Keep Improving muscles to keep 
trying. 

Thank you Ruby for helping me 
write the newsletter this week!
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Upcoming Open Events

Brooklands Technical College
Wednesday 12th February 4.30pm – 7pm

Thursday 24th April 4.30pm – 7pm
Brooklands Technical College - Vocational training in further and 

Higher Education

Nescot (North East Surrey College of Technology)
Tuesday 4th March
Thursday 15th May

You need to register online for these dates.
Nescot Open Events | Nescot

Farnborough College of Technology
Wednesday 5th February

All the Open Days for Farnbourough are 4pm – 7.30pm
Events from 15 October – 18th June 2025 – Farnborough College of 

Technology (farn-ct.ac.uk)

Guildford College
Wednesday 5th February 4.30pm – 7pm 

Wednesday 23rd April 4.30pm – 7pm
Guildford College (activatelearning.ac.uk)

Merrist Wood College
Wednesday 26th February 4.30pm – 7pm 

Wednesday 7th May 4.30pm – 7pm
Merrist Wood College (activatelearning.ac.uk)

If you have any questions or worries please don’t hesitate to contact 
me via email on: s.tidbury@gosden-house.surrey.sch.uk or on the 
school number 01483 892008.

https://www.brooklands.ac.uk/
https://www.nescot.ac.uk/events/
https://www.farn-ct.ac.uk/events-in-person/
https://guildford.activatelearning.ac.uk/
https://merristwood.activatelearning.ac.uk/
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Monday 27th January, 6.30pm - TEAMS

Please make a note of our free Mobile Phone Safety 

session for parents and carers of children in Year 6 

and upwards



WELL DONE!
Congratulations to the following students 

for completing their ‘Gosden Toolbox’ and 

successfully collecting 10 ‘Life Tools’.

Developing these ‘Life Tools’ will help 

them now and also prepare them for their 

exciting future pathways.
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For any concerns or support, please do contact 

Beth Sutton, Child and Family Support Worker 

(Mon-Fri) or Jane Cowles, Pastoral Assistant (Mon-

Weds) at 
bsutton@gosden-house.surrey.sch.uk

jcowles@gosden-house.surrey.sch.uk

pastoral@gosden-house.surrey.sch.uk

You can reach us at 07864 721931 or by phoning 

the school on 01483 892008. 
https://www.gosden-house.surrey.sch.uk/our-pastoral-support/

`

mailto:bsutton@gosden-house.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:jcowles@gosden-house.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:pastoral@gosden-house.surrey.sch.uk
https://www.gosden-house.surrey.sch.uk/our-pastoral-support/
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A huge thank you to everyone who gave 

up their time to help at the Christmas Fair.  

You were all amazing and the Fair could 

not have happened without you.

We still have a few more pennies to 

come in, but at the moment the total 

raised stands at…

£2,261.34
Thank you to everyone who donated,  

set-up, manned stalls, purchased and 

cleared up afterwards.
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If you would like to make a donation to the 

school you can do so via the Gosden Children 

First charity page by clicking on this link 

https://wonderful.org/charities/1049925

You are able to donate directly or to a 

particular fundraising page that you would like 

to support.

https://wonderful.org/charities/1049925

